ABBOTT LABORATORIES

NORTH CHICAGO, ILLINOIS

E. H. VOLWILER
PRESIDENT AND GENERAL MANAGER

August 7, 1952

Professor W. S. Haldeman Monmouth College Monmouth, Illinois

Dear Doctor Haldeman:

Your letter of July 30, inviting me to participate in the Centennial Program of Monmouth College on Saturday, November 15, was received while I was away on a trip and this is my first opportunity to reply.

I appreciate your invitation. It promises to be a well organized and executed meeting. I want to attend if possible, but I have a conflict which will have to be resolved if this can be done. I know that you want to complete your plans as early as possible, but may I have until the middle of next week to see what can be done?

I well remember the program and your excellent address when you received the Midwest Award a couple of years ago.

With best regards, I am

President and General Manager

EHV/ds